WHITE WOMAN LANE SCHOOL

White Woman Lane, Sprowston, Norwich. NR6 7JA Telephone: 01603 419203 Fax: 01603 424651

Email:

office@whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk



www.whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk @whitewomanlane



Best News ...

Dear Parents/ Carers,

The Week Ahead

23rd Mon.

Tag Rugby Years 3&4

Lunchtime (after first sitting)

24th Tues.

Guitars am

Library

Yr 4 Fun Maths Club

1pm in 4P

Yr 5/6 Korfball

Lunchtime (after first sitting)

Girls Football match v. Costessey (home)

25th Wed.

Guitars am

Library

Tag Rugby Years 6

Lunchtime (after first sitting)

Skillforce - The Princes Trust

4.30pm finish

Keyboard lessons pm Woodwind pm

Mobile

NO Girls Football

ICT Suite

NO Boys Football

Korfball Year 3/4

Lunchtime (after first sitting)

Samba Club Drums pm

School Hall 3,20 - 4,20pm Mobile

Gym Club Art Club

OCJS. Returning to WWL 4.30pm

6J 3.15-4.15pm

Fri. 27th

Thur.

26th

Free Dress day (Fine - bring a tombola prize for the Christmas fair)

Roman Day Year 4

Cross Country League Fixture at Sprowston Junior School

Drums pm

Mobile

Drama Club

3.20-4.20pm

Friday 4th December - Christmas Fair 3.00 - 4.30pm

Wednesday 9th December - Christmas Lunch

Friday 11th December - Christmas Disco

Friday 18th December - Christmas Jumper Day

HOUSEPOINT TOTALS



Buckingham (Green) 243 Balmoral (Blue) 341 Sandringham (Yellow) 197

Windsor

Total - 21 Total - 20

Total - 20 Total - 27

Congratulations to Windsor this week

(Red)

398

THE ATTENDANCE CUP



Was awarded to 6J, 5G, 4S & 4SR

With attendance of 100%

For the week 9th - 13th November





If you have a twitter account you can follow the school on @whitewomanlane to receive tweets giving information about what is happening in school, little reminders, celebrating successes, future events and other news.

Please follow us!

CHILDREN IN NEED

Superheroes - Be a hero!

Thank you for your support - we raised £292.73 for Children In Need.





SCHOLASTIC

Your child will have recently taken home the latest Scholastic leaflet. It is packed full of books which would be great as reads.

If you would like to place an order please make cheques payable to SCHOLASTIC only. Place orders in an envelope marked Scholastic Books and your child's name and class. Alternatively orders can be placed online and delivered free to school by visiting: http://clubs-school.scholastic.co.uk/white-woman-lane

http://clubs-school.scholastic.co.uk/white-woman-lane
Orders will close on **Monday 30**th **November** when the complete order will be placed. Books should be with you before the end of term.

Remember 20p in every £1 comes back to us in free books.

Thank you for all your support.

READING PROJECT

Thank you to all of those who supported our reading week by coming to work with their children yesterday. It was lovely to see so many of you in school and enjoying your children's learning.

They have enjoyed reading the books selected and we hope you and your family might enjoy reading their copy when they bring the books home. We know that reading regularly has a significant impact on children's progress.



KORFBALL

At the Autumn Term Korfball tournament last Saturday our Year 5 team Tabitha Tobias, Jessica Ramm, Eleanor Wagstaff, Haydn Thompson, Mackenzie Hewett, Alex Edwards, Ehren Towers & Oliver Leggett were placed 3rd. There were some really exciting matches. Well done to all who played.

We entered 2 teams into the Year 6 tournament. B team were placed 5th. Well done to Millie Kett, Gino Oulare, Warren Taylor, Aston Watker, Thomas Seago & Noah Marron. The A team were placed 1st – our name is finally on the shield! Well done to Leo Armstrong-Iginla, Joe Pinches, Rio Abodunde, Jack Dickerson, Kieran Pegg, Sienna Frederick, Harriet Knights, Alisha Bell, Tilly Watkins & Sophie Overton.

The standard of play in both tournaments was extremely high and the attitude of the players exemplary. Congratulations to everybody who took part.

<u>KARATE</u>

Over the last couple of weeks, all pupils in the school have had a "taste" of Karate. If your child is interested in joining a club please take the details from the leaflet sent home last week. This is a brilliant sport for improving self-confidence.





CROSS COUNTRY

Parents of pupils who qualified for the Partnership County Finals at Greshams School on the 30th November are welcome to come and watch - details from the school office.

WE'RE GETTING READY FOR THE LOWER SCHOOL PERFORMANCE ...



We look forward to you joining us for our Christmas Performances; children and staff have been working very hard in rehearsals and are looking forward to performing for you. I am sure the performances will be wonderful. The performances will take place on Tuesday 15th and Wednesday 16th December. There will be three performances, one in the afternoon at 1.45pm on the Tuesday and then on Tuesday and Wednesday in the evening beginning at 7.00pm. We will send a letter home to all parents of children in the lower school nearer the time detailing how you may get tickets. The evening performances are always very popular, so, could you consider attending the afternoon performance?

Please note that all children in the lower school will be expected to be at school for all performances, including the evening performances. The performance is a team effort – everyone has a vital role and it is important that everyone attends so that all parents get to see the best performances possible, not diluted performances due to the non-attendance of some of the performers.

Advance warning

There will be a collection following the Lower School performance, (we don't charge you to come in, but you have to pay to leave!) so please come along with lots of loose change!

METHODIST CAROL SERVICE

The Methodist Carol Service will take place on Sunday 6th December at 3.00pm in the school hall. Please come and join us.

THE FRIENDS OF WWL



Christmas Fair - Friday 4th December 3.00 - 5.00pm

From Friday 27th November we will be collecting any items donated for the tombola and Christmas Jar stalls for the Friends of WWL Christmas Fair. We are asking the children to 'Fill a Jar'. They will need a clean glass jar with a screw on top. The jar can be any size – the more varied the better! The idea is that the jars can be filled with anything they choose – the more original the better! A Christmas theme is not necessary – but might be nice! Our suggestions have been things such as sweets, bath salts, craft beads, small soaps or bath beads, hair bands, cotton wool balls, Christmas decoration/s ... I'm sure you will have many, even better ideas. Thank you so much once again for your support.



Friday 27th November – Non Uniform Day for the Christmas Fair

For a donation of a prize for the tombola, your child can wear non-school uniform for the day.

Raffle Tickets

Raffle tickets have been sent home with your child – we have some great prizes!

1st Prize:

£75 Meat hamper from Archer's Butchers

2nd Prize:

£70 meal voucher from Cote Brasserie

3rd Prize:

£60 mealvoucher from Bill's Restaurant

... and lots of other prizes.

As always in order for this event to be successful, we greatly depend on your help and support by sending in goods for our stalls, perhaps by baking a cake or two, helping to set up the stalls or helping on one of the stalls on the day ...

... and coming along to the Christmas Fair in the school hall on 4th December.

Cakes and preserves

Calling on all bakers of home-made cakes, buns, scones and preserves. Please send your contributions into school on the morning of the **4**th **December**.







Fill-a-Jar

Fill a glass jar with a variety of items – sweets, hair accessories, stationery, Christmas baubles and

decorations – the more original the better!

Start sending your filled jars into school from Friday 27th

November.



Perfumes, bath oils, shower gel, soap, etc. Please send

donations into school from Friday 27th November.



Books and games

Games and books in excellent condition please. Please send

your donations into school from Friday 27th November.

Bric-a-brac

Items that are in good condition only



Always a huge success - especially in time for

Christmas! Please send your donations into school from

Friday 27th November.



There will be light refreshments available in *The Café*; tea and coffee for adults, mulled wine and a mince pie, cakes and squash for children.

There will be pampering available in *The Beauty Parlour*, and a huge variety of stalls with things to buy and things to win! Great fun for all the family!

If you are able to help on the 4th December in any way please return the slip below to school by Friday 27th November. Thank you.

Christmas	Fair	- Friday	4 th	December
------------------	------	----------	-----------------	----------

I can:		
•	Bake a cake for the Fair	
•	Help set up the Christmas Fair on Friday 4 th December (afternoon)	
•	Help run the stalls on Friday 4 th December (3.00 – 5.00pm)	
Name .		

Class.....

Child's Name





TALK HOMEWORK + WOW WORDS



About 71% of the Earth's surface is water-covered, and the oceans hold about 96.5% of all Earth's water. Water also exists in the air as water vapour, in rivers and lakes, in ice caps and glaciers, in the ground as soil moisture and in aquifers, and even in you and your dog!

What other facts can you find and share about water around the world?

You could search for some facts on rivers, ocean, seas and lakes.





Wow word: Aquatic



(hydro, liquid, water, vapour, ocean, flood, puddle, marine, oceanic, sea, watery)



STARS OF THE WEEK



William Clayton 3C

For completing four hours of learning on the Norfolk Children's University Half Term Challenge

Millie Labon 6J

For taking part in the Norfolk Children's University Half Term Challenge

Connor Emery 45

For taking part in the Norfolk Children's University Half Term Challenge





Ruby Isherwood 3S

For her beautiful singing during the play auditions.

Angel Griggs 35

For brightening up the classroom with her fun ideas and humour.

Oliver O'Malley 3B

For good work on playscripts in Literacy and an improved amount of writing.

Joshua Dobson 3B

For good work in Maths this week suggesting sensible estimates for different lengths.

Ahmet Oz 3C

For always being willing to help others. A great attitude Ahmet!

Libby Croydon 3C

For her superb listening skills and putting her hand up to volunteer ideas.

Pierce Saunders 4P

For fantastic effort and hard work during every literacy lesson. Great work Pierce!

Lacey Maxwellstuart 4P

For always 'wowing' us during History Lessons with some incredible pieces of information about the Romans.

Natasha Bew 5B

For being a patient teacher at Hilltop. A real Star!

Haydn Thompson 5B

For being amazing at Hilltop, challenging himself and conquering his fears.

Ehren Towers 5B

For being amazing at Hilltop, challenging himself and conquering his fears.

Jude Frostick 5B

I could choose Jude at anytime! Helpful, sensible, reliable and nice with it! Again a real star at Hilltop!

Mia Higgins 6B

For her great effort in Guided Reading!

George Mann 6B

For keeping a superb reading diary with many hours of reading.

Charlotte Ring 6B

For always having a super attitude towards learning and setting a good example to others.

Joe Pinches 6J

For consistently using accurate maths vocabulary in lessons. Both to reason his ideas and to help others understand their work.

Alisha Bell 6J

For making fantastic progress in her reading comprehension. Alisha naturally pulls evidence from texts to support her answers. Keep it up!

Daisy Gilbert 3C

For completing six hours of learning on the Norfolk Children's University Half Term Challenge

Harry Hammond 4S

For completing six hours of learning on the Norfolk Children's University Half Term Challenge

Tyler Cook 5G

For completing four hours of learning on the Norfolk Children's University Half Term Challenge

Ruby Goodall 5G

For completing four hours of learning on the Norfolk Children's University Half Term Challenge

